CLEE ST MARGARET PARISH COUNCIL

From:
The Clerk, Clee St Margaret P.C., The Old Post Office, Clee St Margaret, Craven Arms SY7 9DT.

Chairman’s Report 2016
This report will be summarised at the Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 9 May 2016.  Please come to this meeting if you can.   Can I please draw your attention particularly to the following:
1. If you are one of the few people for whom we do not have e-mail contact details, please email us at clee.org.uk@gmail.com, so that we can keep you updated with developments.
2. The annual meeting will hear from both our local First Responder Team, with details on how the system works and how we can maximise the benefits to us, and also from the Chair of the Brown Clee Practice Patient Group, explaining their activities.
3. Defibrillators have been installed in centre of the village by the telephone box, also in Cockshutford in the old telephone box, and the third, for Cold Weston, is being installed at Tana Leas.   We are looking for a volunteer to be in charge of the Parish Defibrillators on an ongoing basis (organising maintenance, occasional training, and so on).  

4. The centre of the village is now scheduled for a broadband upgrade by the end of 2017, whereby fibre will be brought to a new cabinet somewhere in the village.  This will improve matters immensely for most of the Parish, but will leave out Cockshutford and Cold Weston.  We have asked for a quotation from BT Openreach for a community programme to include one or both of these areas.   This might involve us spending up to £20,000 of community funds, if the council feels that we should proceed.  
The Parish Council
During 2015/16 the members of the Parish Council were

Mr. Mike Hardingham (Chairman)
Mrs. Nesta Heighway (Vice Chairman)
Mr. John Heighway
Mr. David Palmer

Mr. Bob Day
Mrs. Vicky Matthews 
Mrs. Tamsin Osler
Mrs. Joan Palmer is Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer.  Official communications to the Council, or request for items to be discussed by the Council, should be made to the Clerk by e-mail or post.  Members of the Parish are always welcome to contact councillors if they wish to have matters raised in the Council on their behalf.   The Parish Council meets at least six times a year, and all members of the Parish are legally entitled (and welcome) to attend to observe our proceedings.   Minutes are posted on the main notice board in the centre of the village, and are published on the Community Website (www.clee.org.uk).   
Finance

Please see a separate page with a summary of the financial position.  We are unlikely to ask for a Parish Precept (the local component of council tax) in the foreseeable future.  Suggestions will be invited at the meeting for local charities which should receive support from the Council this year.
Other Parish Council Business – main points
Hill Management:
The Hill Management Forum has held two meetings during the last year.  We have finalised a constitution for this body and clarified its status as an advisory body to the Parish Council.   Some restoration work is being carried out, with the Commoners Association, to the well near Burnt House.
The Council sees a need to make a formal policy banning carrying of firearms and air weapons on the Hill (except possibly for graziers protecting stock).  Also we have not reviewed the Hunting policy since the Hunting Ban, and the point has been put forward that the arguments for allowing the Hunt onto Clee Liberty are no longer valid.  The HMF has been asked to consider these issues at their next meeting.
The five elected members of the Forum will stand down and retire or put themselves forward for re-election at the 2017 Annual Parish Meeting. 

During 2016 an unsuccessful application was made by the owners of “Thornwell” (currently on the market) to the Planning Inspectorate to stone the track from the Yeld Gate to the gate leading to their property.  Although the Council supported the principle of stoning the track, the application was not made to our specification or in the way that we recommend, and we have indicated that we will assist a new owner in making a fresh application. 
The Parish Council have continued the recent policy of bracken-crushing and will continue to do so in 2016, together with some limited spraying.   This is being managed by the Hill Management Forum.
Planning:
The council has a policy of consulting nearby residents when it is asked to comment on planning applications.  There have been no major applications in the last year.
Website:
The new transparency code is forcing small Parish Councils to have more formalised website arrangements.  The Council has appointed Karen Slater as our volunteer website manager and she will be setting up a new Council website.

Rights of Way:
The Parish Council is currently reviewing all private rights of way and permitted vehicular routes and will be taking action, where possible, to ensure that our hill management policies are adhered to.  

For the record: we last renewed our Statutory Declaration in relation to the Public Rights of Way across the Common in late 2015, and we will need to do it again before the end of 2025.
Mike Hardingham, Chairman, April 2016
Clerk:  Mrs. Joan Palmer, The Old Post Office, Clee St Margaret, Craven Arms, SY7 9DT.

Tel/Fax:  01584 823421.   E-mail: joan.palmer4@btinternet.com              


